
The Dallas City City Council held its regular meeting on March 9, 2016, at 5 p.m.  Mayor Kevin Six 
called the meeting to order with the following commissioners present:  Lila Gittings, Esther Newberry, 
Harold Northup Jr., and Greg Olson.

Others attending the meeting were Tammy Kaminski, Dave Clark, Doug Erickson, Wayne Lebeck, 
Chris Classen, and Colton Smith.

A motion was made by Gittings, and 2nd by Newberry to accept the minutes of the February 24, 2016, 
meeting.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and Olson AYE.

A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by Olson to pay bills.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and 
Olson AYE.

Dave Clark of Per Mar Security Services discussed security cameras that the city is interested in 
purchasing for the city hall/police station building, the old police station on Oak Street, the boat docks, 
and the sewer lagoon.  Mr. Clark answered questions that the council had for him regarding these 
security cameras.  The cost for the cameras is $3250 at the city hall/police station, and $2250 at the old 
police station and boat docks.  Mr. Clark was unaware that the council was interested in putting a 
camera at the sewer lagoon, so he did not have a price for it.  However, he thought the price would be 
similar to the one at the old police station and boat docks.  A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by 
Olson to purchase four security cameras from Per Mar Security Services.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, 
and Olson AYE.

Wayne Lebeck discussed West Fourth Street in front of his house.  He feels like the city needs to put 
some gravel along the edge of the street.  The council will have the streets employee address this 
problem.  He also requested that a tree on city property near his house be addressed.  The council will 
check on this tree and if needed, add it to the list of trees that the council intends on having removed in 
the near future.

Doug Erickson discussed the Wastewater System Facility Plan and the information that he needs to 
finish it.  Chris Classen and the city clerk will get Mr. Erickson the information that he needs.

Chris Classen reported that the boat docks have been repaired.  He discussed the benefit of getting a 
ditch bucket for the backhoe.  He will check on prices.  He also reported that a pump had to be pulled 
from a lift station.

Colton Smith gave the council the February monthly report for the police department.

Discussed spring clean-up days.  Commissioner Gittings will contact Jackson Disposal to see what 
dates they have dumpsters available.

Mayor Six reported that Connie Meyer has contacted him to see if the council would be willing to 
make a donation for the Easter Egg Hunt for the local children that is going to take place on March 26, 
2016, at the Dallas City Grade School starting at 10 a.m.  A motion was made by Newberry, and 2nd by 
Olson to donate $225 to Connie Meyer for the Easter Egg Hunt.  Gittings, Newberry, Northup, and 
Olson AYE.

A motion was made by Northup, and 2nd by Newberry to adjourn the meeting.  Gittings, Newberry, 
Northup, and Olson AYE.



The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

Steven K Vorhies, City Clerk   


